
Sacrament of Eucharist 
Saturday  8:00 a.m. (1st Saturday only) 
   5:30 p.m. 
Sunday  9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
  4:00 p.m. Filipino Mass (chapel) 
Weekdays Times and intentions 
  Listed on reverse side of bulletin 
Holy Days 9:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. 
Sacrament of Penance 
Saturday  4:15 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  (church)  
  or by appointment 
Sacrament of Baptism 
Contact Father Rene 3 months prior to baptism.  Parents must be 
registered members of the parish and regular in attendance.     
Sponsors must be verified as practicing Catholics.   
Sacrament of Marriage 
Couples anticipating marriage are expected to contact Father Rene 
at least four months in advance.   
Pastor 
Reverend Reynato Rodillas 
Deacon 
Deacon Scott Dodge 

March 24, 2019 
Third Sunday of Lent 
Parish Office  801-295- 3621 
Office Hours :     9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Mon-Thurs 
Marcie Downs - Administrative Assistant 
Cleo Mota— Administrative Assistant 
Heather Bonn-Religious Ed. Coordinator 
Annie Yates - Secretary 
Tom Shoemaker - McNamara Center Manager 
School Staff  801-295 -5341 
Office Hours :  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Mon-Thurs  
www.stolafs.org 
Simon McFall-Principal 
Jill Moffat - Secretary 
1793 South Orchard Drive, Bountiful 
Council of Women 
President : Kim Evans 801.867.2160 
  kimberlykate.ke@gmail.com 
Knights of Columbus  
Council # 5502 
Grand Knight : Wayne Welninski  
  kofc5502@gmail.com 
Fin. Secretary : Tom Ruffing 801-397-0024 
Pastoral Council 
President : Joe Bouley 801-309-9149 
Rec. Secretary : Mary Thomson 
Ladies of Charity 
President :             Bobby Earl 801-554-4736  
Youth Group Services 801-518-2566 or 801-243-0821 
Coordinators: Krista Smith ktek4smith@msn.com 
  Andrea Rogers Niederhauser 
  clubnieder1@gmail.com 

Weekly collection for 3/17/2019  Envelopes-$3,095.00 
Loose-340.27, Children’s-$61.10, Building Fund-$235.00,  
School Support- $145.00, Second Collection- $366.00 
 
Altar servers for 3/30/19 at 5:30 p.m.—  Stockton Goodin, 
Ben Wheelton  3/31/19 at 9:00 a.m.— Jonah Yates, Jack 
Yates, Sophie Yates 3/31/19 at 11:30 a.m.— Tucker Price, 
Nic Ruffing, Gigi Perez, Nico Perez 
 
Cleaning Team 3 will be cleaning the church the weekend of  
March 30th &  31st. 
 
Rosary will be recited next Sunday, March 31st at  
11:00 a.m. by the Youth Group. 
 
Bulletin news deadline: 4/1/19 by noon on 3/25/19.  
Please email your information to annie@stolafut.org or 
call 801-295-3621. 
 
Baptism preparation class– The next class will be held on 
Tuesday, April 2, 2019.  Please call the parish office at  
801-295-3621 to register. 
 
SACRED HEART DEVOTION-On Friday, April 5 2019,  
Father Rene will be holding Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in 
the chapel (276 E 1700 S) from 5:00 a.m. until 6:00 p.m., followed 
immediately by Benediction and Mass.  The Sacred Heart of Jesus 
represents the Divine Love of Christ for humanity.  There is a sign 
up sheet in the vestibule of the church for Adoration times. 
Everyone is invited to attend and you don’t have to sign up if you 
can’t devote a full hour.  You are welcome to come and sit 
prayerfully and quietly in front of the Blessed Sacrament even if 
it’s only for a few minutes. 
 

Saint Olaf parish is a Catholic community 
committed in faith to witness the good news of  
Christ in our daily lives.  In order to build the  

kingdom of God on earth, we gather to worship,  
educate, serve and grow in God’s love. 

276 E 1700 S~Bountiful~Utah~84010 801-295-3621   
www.stolafut.org 

New Parishioners– Welcome to Saint Olaf parish.  We are  
happy to have you.  Please stop at the office, Monday through 
Thursday from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm to register with the parish or 
fill out a registration form located in the vestibule of the Church 
and drop it in the collection basket next week. 

Lenten Dinners and Stations-Each Friday during Lent, we will 
hold a Lenten dinner in the McNamara Center from 5:30 to 6:45 
p.m. with Stations of the Cross to follow in the church at 7:00 p.m.  
On Friday, March 29, the Council of Women will be hosting the 
Lenten dinner and the Stations of the Cross.  Everyone is invited to 
attend. 

The parish would like to extend our sincere condolences to 
Heather Bonn and her family .  Her mother, Margaret Frew, 
passed away on Thursday, March 21st in Cleveland, OH.  Please 
join us in praying for their family during this difficult time.  

Congratulations to Pat Droubay for being chosen 2019 
Saint Olaf Woman of the Year.  Pat truly lives her faith in 
word and action. Other nominees this year included Jennifer  
Karrick, Genevieve Espinoza, Annie Yates, Carol Welninski and 
Romana Ruemmele. Saint Olaf is blessed to have so many woman 
worthy of this award.  Congratulations Pat and thank you for all 
you do. 

Please note:  There will be no weekday Mass in the chapel 
March 25-28 or Monday April 1-4th.  9AM school Mass on 
Fridays will still be held in the church.   



Weekday Masses are celebrated in the Rectory Chapel 
located at 276 East 1700 South, Bountiful 

SUNDAY, March 24 
      9:00 AM    † Patrick Byrne/Betty Byrne   
        11:30 AM   Alexis Hughes-birthday blessings/Pat  
  Droubay 
MONDAY, March 25 
  Travis Robinson– birthday blessing/ 
  Cunningham family (Intention will be  
  said by Father Rene out of town) 
TUESDAY, March 26 
                            † Jenny Robinson/Cunningham family  
  (said by Father Rene out of town) 
WEDNESDAY, March 27 
  No Mass Intention  
THURSDAY, March 28 
         No Mass Intention    
FRIDAY, March 29   
        9:00 AM      No Mass Intention 
SATURDAY, March 30    
 5:30 PM       No Mass Intention    
 SUNDAY, March 31  
 9:00 AM       No Mass Intention  
 11:30  AM       No Mass Intention 

YOUTH GROUP CALENDAR- 
All parishioners & students 12 yrs. & older are invited to 
attend our activities!!  
Sunday 3/31– 10:45AM, Rosary– It is our turn to say the 
Rosary before Mass.  Many volunteers are needed to re-
cite this beautiful prayer.   
If you have any questions regarding the youth group or 
wish to attend any of the events, please contact Krista 
Smith at ktek4smith@msn.com /801-518-2566 or  
Andrea Rogers Niederhauser,  
clubnieder1@gmail.com  801-243-0821 

Readings for the Week of March 24, 2019 
Sunday:  Exodus 3:1-8a, 13-15/1 Corinthians 10:1-6, 10-12/

Luke 13:1-9 
Monday: Isaiah 7:10-14; 8:10/Hebrews 10:4-10/Lk 1:26-38 
Tuesday: Daniel 3:25, 34-43/Matthew 18:21-35 
Wednesday: Deuteronomy 4:1, 5-9/Matthew 5:17-19 
Thursday: Jeremiah 7:23-28/Luke 11:14-23 
Friday: Hosea 14:2-10/Mark 12:28-34 
Saturday: Hosea 6:1-6/Luke 18:9-14 
Next Sunday: Joshua 5:9a, 10-12/2 Corinthians 5:17-21/Luke 

15:1-3, 11-32 

PRAYER LIST 
We pray for healing for the members of our community, especially: 
Silvia Best   Coleman Nocks 
Charles Cummings  Scott Posselli 
Mike Willey   Bernice Haslam 
Luke Garrick   Devin Gorden 
Theresa Frazer   Linda Schuh  
Gary Parkin   Lorraine Reyes 
Darlyne Lawson  David Gorden  
Krista Smith   Patricia Lesmes 
Tom Evans   Tyler 
Larry Cross    Nash Schouten 
Capistrana Rodillas   
   

PRAYER REQUESTS 
To add a name to our prayer list, please stop by or call the Parish 
Office and give the name.  These names will be printed in our   
bulletin for four weeks but you are welcome to call and extend the 
time if you wish.  We ask that our faith community keep these 
persons and families in their prayers. 

Sunday, March 31st, St Olaf will be hosting the Bishop’s 
Dinner for all Scouters, volunteers, their families and 
clergy.  This free event will be in the McNamara Center hosted by 
Bishop Oscar Solis!  The dinner will begin at 4:30pm and feature a 
free dinner, Catholic scouting displays and guest speaker Father 
Joe Delka from the Cathedral of the Madeleine. Please join us for a 
fun and informative evening. For more information, contact Joe 
Bouley at balijo@aol.com or 801-309-9149. 

Please prayerfully consider Saint Olaf Catholic Church  
and Saint Olaf Catholic School in your will and estate 
planning.  Thank you and may God bless you. 

Fr. Michael Gaitley, MIC is coming to Park City!  Join  
Father Michael Gaitley, speaker and author of “33 Days to  
Morning Glory” for a two-day Mercy & Mary Retreat, delving into 
Divine Mercy and Marian consecration.  Retreat runs Friday night 
and all day Saturday.  Tickets: $49.95.  Registration required.  To 
register email MarianMissionaries.org.   

2019 Diocesan Lenten Retreat- SAVE THE DATE! Plan 
ahead for you Lenten spiritual journey.  The 2019 Diocesan  
Lenten Retreat, Christ, the Well-Spring of Joy, will be offered on 
Saturday, April 6 from 9am-3pm at St. Vincent de Paul Parih’s 
Benvegnu Center and Holy Family Hall.  All are welcome.  

Deanery Luncheon March 30, 2019- Saint Olaf is hosting the 
Deanery Luncheon this year, on Saturday March 30,2019.   
Cost is $15.00 ($20.00 day of the event), 11 am social, 12 pm lunch 
and will be held in the Mac Center. Raffle Baskets, Cookie Walk, 
50/50 and a chance to meet other women from surrounding  
parishes.  Our guest Speaker will be Kathleen “Kate” Fletcher a 
Sister of the Divine Redeemer. Kate founded Hekima Place, a safe, 
loving faith-based home for orphaned and vulnerable girls in 
Kenya.  Hekima Place has 93 girls and is building a primary school 
to serve Hekima girls as well as children from the local  
community.  Contact Kim Evans at 801- 867-2160 or  
kimberlykate.ke@gmail.com to purchase tickets. 

We're updating the Parish Directory! 
St Olaf's is updating the parish phone directory and we would like 
to include photos of all of our members.  Lifetouch will provide 
photo sessions April 15-20, 2019 in the McNamara Center. There 
is no charge for the photo session and every family will receive a 
free 8x10 photo.  You will have the option to purchase various 
photo packages.  To schedule your photo session go to:   
https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/
yp839c9v/   For easy access, this link is posted on the parish  
website and Facebook page.  Or you may call the parish office 
at 801 295-3621 for scheduling assistance.  Any questions, contact 
Michelle Hale at michelle.hale12@gmail.com or 801 419-8892. 
To ensure we have updated contact information in the new  
directory, please email any new name, address, or phone number 
changes to annie@stolafut.org.  If you would like your email  
address included, send that as well. 

Youth Group News- After many years of service to our parish, 
or Youth Group Director, Krista Smith, is stepping down.  We are 
grateful for all she has done for this ministry.  We are currently 
looking for someone to fill this important position in order to keep 
this ministry going at Saint Olaf.  If you would like to consider this 
opportunity, please contact the parish office at 801-295-3621. 

Volunteers Needed! 
We need hosts for our Lifetouch photo sessions to check-in  
families as they come in for their appointment.  Photo sessions will 
be held April 15-April 20 at Monday through Friday 1:00pm to 
8:30pm and Saturday 9:00am to 2:30pm.  If you can help for a 
couple hours, please contact Michelle Hale at 801 419-8892 or 
michelle.hale12@gmail.com. 


